August 5, 2015
MOVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING

Mayor James Fisher called meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Roll Call: Kirk Lubbers, Al Wingert, Nate
Bauer, Russ Spotts, and Jake Thomas are all present. Lubbers motioned to approve the agenda,
seconded by Spotts; Bauer motioned to approve the minutes from July 15, 20 and 30th/15/15,
seconded by Wingert; Spotts motioned to approve fence permit for Chris Howry, seconded by
Wingert, all ayes motion carried;

Jerry Sailer provided Fire Department update
Bauer motioned to approve the 2" pay request for the South Street water main project in
amount of $40,622.71, seconded by Spotts, all ayes motion carried.

Bauer motioned to approve Liquor License for the Meadows Country Club, seconded by
Thomas, all ayes motion carried.  Wingert motioned to approve Liquor License for the
Community Center, seconded by Spotts, all ayes motion carried.

Council tabled the Fence Easement concerning 403 South Street until home owner takes
further action.

Mayor Fisher swore in Moville’s new Police Chief Jereme Muller and Officer William Brooks.

Chief Muller requested that salaries be revised from original offer, presenting proposed salaries
to utilize the existing budget that was put in place for the previous officers. Both officers will be
making plans to attend 16 week certification training in Des Moines with ILEA (Chief in August
and Officer in January). Both have signed a four (4) year contract and will pay for half of the
certification costs. Spotts motioned to pay Chief Muller $39,966.75 and Officer Brooks
$37,966.75, and raises will not be reviewed for the department until in January 2017, seconded
by Bauer, all ayes motion carried.

Council discussed making a counter offer on the property at 305 Elm Street for parking at the
MYRA ball fields. Spotts requested that we get a confirmed amount committed by MYRA for
the purchase before making decision on the matter.

Clerk Stender reviewed the Pool expense and revenue report for July.

Mayor Fisher reviewed the Safe Routes to School Program and details of progress from the
planning committee. Group plans to attend the September 16 council meeting to review
details with Council.

Bauer motioned to adjourn at 6:45 p.m., seconded by Wingert, all ayes motion carried.
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